CITY OF LYNDON
CAUCUS MEETING MINUTES
MONDAY, OCTOBER 16, 2023

Mayor Brent Hagan called the Caucus Meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Those present: Susan Barto,
Carla Nalley, Becky Ricketts, Mardy Sidebottom, Vicki Stanley, Amy Stuber and City Attorney,
John Singler. Absent: Betsy Kramer. Guests were present.

Mayor Hagan announced the city received one bid for the leaf removal contract from Miller
Mowing and Landscaping. The bid was opened and amount showed $79,300. Action will take place
next Monday night at Council Meeting.

The Mayor reported on the Lyndon Fall Festival and Light Up Lyndon was discussed. The
newsletier going out this week will have all the details. He also mentioned a Veteran’s Day parade
organized by City of Middletown with the help of Metro Louisville, will take place on November
11% starting at 8:00am at Eastern High School in Middletown, stopping in Lyndon and St.
Matthews and moving on toward downtown Louisville, The stopping point in Lyndon will be the
north-side of Shelby Campus around 9:30am. Discussion was held.

Mayor Hagan recognized a long-time employee with Lyndon’s maintenance department who is
retiring. Maury “Moe” Tischendorf started volunteering at the Lyndon Fire Department and was
ultimately hired full-time. He then began working for Lyndon as a second job and was with the city
for 27 years. Mr. Tischendorf and his mother, who is a Lyndon resident, were in attendance. He
talked about growing up in Lyndon and his time at the firehouse and working for the City, He
thanked the city and also thanked the late Jim Baker, former Lyndon Fire Chief, for being a father-
figure and mentor to him. Mayor Hagan presented and read a Proclamation to commemorate his
retirement and proclaim October 17%, 2023 as “Moe T Day”. Mayor Hagan thanked Mr.
Tischendorf for his years of service and dedication to the city.

The Mayor announced the JCLC dinner on November 16™ at the Jeffersonian beginning with
reception at 5:30p.m. and dinner at 7:00p.m. Louisville Mayor Greenburg will be the guest speaker.
He also mentioned the monthly JCLC meetings will change locations to Lyndon City Hall on the 3™
Thursdays at 7:00p.m. These are open to the public.

A quick discussion took place regarding a car accident on Ormsby Lane. Police Chief, Rob
Schroeder was in attendance and he updated council on department training in new building, new
camera systems that will be implemented soon and their efforts in working to improve tadar traffic

safety.
W

Brent Hagan, Mayor

Meeting adjourned at 6:32 p.m.
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